
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE TO PROPERTY OWNERS / OCCUPIERS/ MOTORISTS 
 

Heathcotes Lane Road, Grenfell – Culvert Replacement Project 
 
 

Council advises that due to unprecedented flooding culvert replacement works on Heathcotes 
Lane will be delayed. The new completion date is 31st May 2023, weather permitting. These 
works are being conducted under a full road closure at the culvert site. The closure will remain 
in place for the full duration of the works. Construction works will be undertaken between 
6.30am and 6.30pm, Monday to Friday. 
 
All nearby residents and motorists on the Heathcotes Lane of the culvert will be detoured 
throughout the duration of the construction works following the detour signage. During this 
period, council will be undertaking culvert replacement works which was deteriorating and 
require immediate replacement. 
 
Some noise and dust disturbance is expected due to the use of various plant and equipment 
on site, however any impact to residents will be minimised where possible. 
 
Council acknowledges and apologises for any inconvenience caused during the works period 
and thanks the community for their understanding during this time. 
 
Further information can be obtained by contacting Council’s Engineering Department on 02 
6343 1212 during normal business hours. 
 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
LINDA WOODS 
ACTING DIRECTOR INFRASTRUCTURE SERVICES 
 


